

# Snips

www.HannibalPiecemakers.com Hannibal Piecemakers Quilt Guild on Facebook Linda Belford, Newsletter Editor





10/3 Charlene Gleckler 10/13 Sandy Werr

10/29 Linda Belford

### **W**EBSITE WWW.HANNIBALPIECEMAKERS.COM

### 2024 OFFICERS

President . . . . . . . . Tina Landskroener Vice President..... Beth Caldwell Secretary ..... Donna Parker Treasurer ..... Marianne Bodine Director-at-Large.....Lesa Segal

### **COMMITTEES -- 2024**

COMMUNITY GIVING ... MICHELLE WELBOURNE, JACKIE WILLIAMS & SANDY NIX PROGRAMS . . . . . . . . SHARON WASTENEY, LINDA BELFORD, BERYL RICHARDS, & LINDA MUEHRING WEB/FACEBOOK/NEWSLETTER . LINDA BELFORD HONOR FLIGHT..... JOY PICKETT & LISA BROSS HISTORIAN .... GINA JANES & CYNDY GARNER LIBRARIAN......KAI SCOTT QUILT ALONG ..... SHERRY KAY SCHAFFER SOCIAL ..... SANDY WERR, BEV LILLARD **& JUDY TONNIES** OUILT SHOW CHAIRMAN . . . . . CYNDY GARNER & LESA SPEGAL MEETING RAFFLE ......PANSY KOLB, PATSY WHITLEY, ANISSA TOENJES VENDOR EXPO ...... VALERIE BROWN Workshop..... Sue Winking FUNDRAISING ......GINA JANES MEMBERSHIP.. DEBBIE CONLEY, ANN FOREMAN

### PROGRAMS UPDATE

I've seen sneak peeks of the December challenge being worked on by several members. It's going to be a fun reveal for sure so hope you've started on yours!! Hopefully we will also see some finished or almost finished projects from Tony Jacobson's class in September during show and share. Ashley Niemeyer will be our guest for October. She designs fabrics with on demand printing companies, Spoonflower and Natural Roots. Most recently you may have seen the post on our public page of the fabric she designed to complement her mother's Christmas dinnerware. She will share her journey as a small business owner into designing, share samples and include an interactive project.



Our last honor flight for this year will be October 10. More quilts are needed!

### **NEXT MEETING:**

October 1, 2024 -- 6 p.m. KC Hall

### **Program:**

Designing & Printing Quilt Fabric Ashley Niemyer

### **OCTOBER WORKSHOP**

October 12th Workshop 9-3,

**Upstairs** on the west side of Park United **Methodist** Church, take the road around the Church to



## the upper level.

This month we will be making the quilt called "Feed Sacks" from the book, Scrap-Basket Surprises by Kim Brackett. This quilt ends up 48" by 60".

You will need 1/2 yard of fabric for the middle of the block, use a light if the other fabrics are dark and a dark if you are using lights for the other fabrics. You will need a jelly roll or 40 strips that are at least 36" long for the blocks.

Cut the yardage into 3 strips-4½" by 42", subcut into 20-41/2" by 41/2" squares.

From the strip fabric, cut each strip into 4 rectangles-2½" by 6½" (160) total and 2 rectangles-2½" by 4½" (80)total. We will be learning how to do a partial seam.



### MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Kav Moneer, Quincy, is a retired teacher. She wanted to learn to quilt after



she retired and has been working at it for six years. She enjoys picking out the fabric, visiting other stores and getting new ideas. Missouri Star Quilt Company, Fons and Porter, Jordan Fabrics and YouTube have helped her learn "this new adventure of quilting." Knitting, counted cross stitch, and genealogy research are other interests that Kay enjoys.

### MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Valerie Munzlinger, Hannibal, is retired from her job as the Marion County Circuit



Clerk. She has been quilting about six years and her favorite part of quilting is putting the blocks together. Valerie began her quilting experience when she followed a friend to a quilting class. Other interests include spending time with her five grandchildren, reading, making cards, crafting and traveling.

### PROGRAM COMMITTEE FOR 2025

The current program committee has served two years and it is time for another group to take the reins as we will be completing our term in December. It really helps to have a committee of 3-4 so there is a breadth of ideas and "work" is shared by all.

### MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Donna Parker, Quincy, is retired from working with the Federal



Reserve as a bank examiner/ financial manager. She has been quilting for about 50 years and planning and finishing are her favorites parts. Her mother, although not a quilter, taught her to sew at a very young age. Donna's other interests include needlework and genealogy. Nancy Mahoney and Lisa Bongean are two of her favorite quilting personalities.



### NOVEMBER WORKSHOP

November 16' Charity will be the theme. If you haven't turned in any charity projects yet, this is the day to work on them.

### **DECEMBER WORKSHOP**

December 7. Rita Lentz and Sue Winking will be teaching you a 3-yard quilt.



### SEWING AND FELLOWSHIP

Come sew on meeting day. The room will be available at noon on meeting day if there is interest. Reply to Tina's Facebook post if you plan to come.

### **SALT RIVER QUILT SHOW**

Ladies, the Seventh Annual Salt River Quilt Show is approaching rapidly. It will be held October 5 & 6 at the Mark Twain Memorial Shrine in Florida, Missouri. If you want to enter a quilt, there is still time. Entries are due by September 27, but if you don't think it will get to me (Marianne Bodine) in time, just email me or call me (marianne.bodine@dnr. mo.gov or 573-248-9983). The quilt entry fee is \$5.00 and you may enter as many as you wish. Quilts will be hung on October 3. As in prior shows, I'll be glad to pick them up at the guild meeting on October 1, and will see that they are returned safely if you cannot pick them up on the 6th. An entry form can be obtained at Seventh Annual Salt River Quilt Show | Missouri State Parks (mostateparks.com) or ask me for one. Hope to see some of your lovely quilts at the show! Or just come and enjoy the show itself!

